
 

 

 

 

 

April 30, 2010 

STATE & LOCAL TAX ALERT 

Dear Clients and Friends: 

This alert is an update on the development of California State Assembly Bill 2640 ("AB 2640") relating to 

Section 1031 Exchanges. In a Tax Alert sent on February 26, 2010, we mentioned that AB 2640 proposed 

to repeal the tax deferrals granted by Section 1031 exchanges for California tax purposes. 

Section 1031 Exchanges allow taxpayers to defer recognition of gain or loss from exchanges of like-kind 

property. Additionally, AB 2640 also proposed to repeal the nonrecognition of gain or loss resulting from 

involuntary conversions, seller re-acquisitions of real property and transfer of property between 

spouses. 

On April 8, 2010, AB 2640 was amended. The amendment removed repeal of the deferral transactions 

resulting from exchanges of like-kind property, involuntary conversions, seller re-acquisitions of real 

property, and transfer of property between spouses for California tax purposes. Therefore, the law in 

these areas remains unchanged. 

 

Like many tax matters, these rules are complex and we have only provided a brief overview of the 

issues. Please contact your GH&J tax advisor for further details at (310) 873-1600. 

 

Talk to Us  

Please contact your GH&J tax advisor for further details at (310) 873-1600 or e-mail us at alerts@ghjadvisors.com.  

 

 

 

© 2010 Green Hasson & Janks LLP. All rights reserved. Green Hasson & Janks LLP is an independent member of HLB International, a worldwide organization of 

accounting firms and business advisors.  

The information presented is only of a general nature, intended simply as background material, is current only as of its indicated date, omits many details and special 

rules and accordingly cannot be regarded as legal or tax advice. This material is not intended to constitute a complete analysis of all tax considerations. Internal 

Revenue Service regulations generally provide that for the purpose of avoiding United States federal tax penalties, a taxpayer may rely only on formal written 

opinions meeting specific regulatory requirements. This material does not meet those requirements. Accordingly, this material was not intended or written to be used, 

and a taxpayer cannot use it, for the purpose of avoiding United States federal or other penalties or of promoting, marketing or recommending to another party any 

tax‐related matters.  
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